
 
 

AGENDA FOR THE REGULAR NANAIMO ATHLETIC COMMISSION MEETING 
TO BE HELD IN THE BOWEN PARK CONFERENCE ROOM  

ON WEDNESDAY, 2010-OCT-13 COMMENCING AT 12:00 P.M. 
 

 
 
 
1. CALL THE REGULAR NANAIMO ATHLETIC COMMISSION MEETING TO 

ORDER: 
 
 

 

2. INTRODUCTION OF LATE ITEMS: 
 
 

 

3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA: 
 
 

 

4. ADOPTION OF MINUTES: 
 
(a) Minutes of the Regular Nanaimo Athletic Commission Meeting held 

Wednesday, 2010-MAY-19 at 12:00 p.m. in the Bowen Park 
Conference Room. 

 
 

 

5. PRESENTATIONS: 
 
 

 

6. DELEGATIONS:  (10 MINUTES) 
 

 (a) Jay Golshani and John Nguyen, Promoters of Battlefield Fight League,  
requesting event sanctioning for a Mixed Martial Arts event at Frank 
Crane Arena 2011-MAY-14. 

 
(b) Mr. John Cooper, 601 Milton Street, Nanaimo, BC, V9R 2L4, South 

Western BC Affiliate, King of the Cage Canada, regarding Commission 
Policy decisions regarding the sale of alcohol at our events. 

 
 

 

7. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT: 
 
(a) Alcohol Sales at Combative Sports Events – Merv Unger, Chair.  

 
 

 

8. REPORTS OF ADVISORY BODIES: 
 
(a) Report on Association of Boxing Commissions (“ABC”) Conference in 

New Orleans, in July 2010 – Commissioner E. Garner 
 
 

 

9. STAFF REPORTS:   
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10. CORRESPONDENCE:  (Action) 
 

(a) Correspondence dated 2010-AUG-02 from Tim Lueckenhoff, Executive 
Director, Missouri Office of Athletics and President, Association of 
Boxing Commissions, discussing the regulation, or not, of amateur 
events.  

 
(b) E-mail from Orest Zmyndak dated 2010-SEP-19 regarding TJ Coletti, a 

fighter who even though suspended, but fought in three events in a 
period of 29 days. 

 
(c) E-mail from Keith Varga dated 2010-OCT-04, requesting sanctioning for 

kickboxing event at the Port Theatre on 2011-JAN-15. 
 
 

CORRESPONDENCE: (Information) 
 
(b)  
 
(c)  

 

 
 
006 – 007 
 
 
 
 
008 – 014 
 
 
 
015 

  
11. OTHER BUSINESS: 
 

(a) Canadian Boxing Federation (“CBF”) AGM. 
 
 

 

12. UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
 

(a)        Update of Athletic Commission Bylaw, recommendation to council. 
 
 

 

13. QUESTION PERIOD:   
 
 

 

14. ADJOURNMENT: 
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From: Merv Unger [mailto:merv.unger@shaw.ca]  

Sent: Monday, August 02, 2010 12:26 PM 
To: Bill Bestwick; Munier Brent; Larry McNabb; Heather Richardson; Suzanne 

Samborski; Garner Ed; Taylor Wally; Avis Bruce; Darcie Osborne 
Subject: Fwd: Please send to membership 

 
Too all commissioners, for your information. (We regulate amateur now) 

 
Darcie, please put this on the agenda for the next meeting of the Nanaimo Athletic 
Commission. 

 
Thanks 

Merv 
 

 
FYI from Nick 

 
 

Tim Lueckenhoff 
Executive Director 
Missouri Office of Athletics 

President, Association of Boxing Commissions 
573 751 0243 Office 

573 751 5649 Fax 
 

Tim: 
 

Following my presentation in New Orleans on the need for Cmsns to regulate or ban 
amateur MMA, Bernie and I discussed the following example that we would like shared 

with the membership. 
 
Shaine Clark Emmons 115-639 is issued a MMA id by Minnesota on 6-14-10. 

 
Emmons fights on an amateur card in MINN. on 3-19 but does not get id'd. He fails 

to answer the bell for round two and gets suspended for 30 days for an injured leg. 
 

Emmons is granted a pro. fight by MINN. on 4-23-10 with the prior noted fight being 
his only recorded experience. 

 
On 4-23-10, Emmons is submitted via armbar in round one. 

 
Emmons next fights in MINN. on 6-19-10 and is KO'd in round one.  
 

Emmons is placed on a 60 day KO suspension and indefinite suspension pending 
medical clearance from MINN. 

 
On 6-25-10, while still under both medical suspensions and just one week after the 

KO, Emmons fights in IOWA and gets KO'd in round two. Emmons fights in IOWA as an 
AMATEUR. 
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On 6-26-10, the very next night, Emmons goes to WISC. and fights as an AMATEUR and 

gets TKO'd, referee stoppage due to strikes, in round one. 
 

Emmons gets TKO'd or KO'd three times in one week, twice while under medical 
suspension, and as an amateur while already having two pro fights. 

 
Again, regulate or ban the amateurs!!!  
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From: boxing1 [mailto:boxing1@telus.net]  

Sent: September 21, 2010 7:50 AM 

To: 'Pat Reid'; 'Shirley Stunzi'; 'Mickey MacDonald'; 'Mickey Ali'; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca; 'Denis 
Leger'; 'Gerry Thomas'; 'Graham Walker'; 'Ken Hayashi'; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca; 'Fingard, Joel 

(SPORT)'; 'Stan Martens'; troy@digitalconnect.ca; 'Zmyndak, Orest'; 'Fightfax'; 'George W.'; 'Grant White'; 
athletic.commission@vancouver.ca; 'Hunter, Eric'; cdidier@terrace.c; 'Ed Garner'; 'Dave Canadian'; 'Ross 

Sakai'; 'Saleem Taj'; 'Box Rec'; merv.unger@shaw.ca; Darcie Osborne 
Cc: 'Al MacKechnie'; 'Dale Kliparchuk' 

Subject: RE: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

 
I think that the “Red Flag” needs to come from the fighter’s home jurisdiction, or the jurisdiction of his last 

sanctioned fight. So, if a fighter was licensed in Edmonton and then fights in Ft Mac, then Edmonton would 

revoke his license, and Red Flag him – also inform all the commissions he has had his license revoked. The 

next commission can’t revoke anything because they have not yet licensed him. So the red flag has to come 

from a commission who issued him a license. 

 

On an aside, I just had a letter forwarded to me (it was sent to an old email address) from the lawyer of the 

Ft McMurray promoter. You and Shirley (and I think a couple others) received it as well. I won’t go into the 

contents, but I wanted to make a point. This is not to “sell” the CBF to everyone, but I point out that 

municipal and provincial commissions (which are an extension of their respective governments) are walking 

a fine line when dealing individually with other municipalities (in this case). I know the politicians and 

administrators cringe when one of their entities criticizes another jurisdiction. This is why the CBF is 

important. The commission in the CBF are at arm’s length when it comes to these sorts of situations. It is 

the CBF that is sending the letters to the jurisdiction on behalf of all commissions in Canada – not naming 

any specific commissions. Food for thought. 

 

Best Regards to all, 

Ed 

 

From: Pat Reid [mailto:Pat.Reid@edmonton.ca]  
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2010 4:42 PM 

To: 'boxing1'; 'Shirley Stunzi'; 'Mickey MacDonald'; 'Mickey Ali'; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca; 'Denis 
Leger'; 'Gerry Thomas'; 'Graham Walker'; 'Ken Hayashi'; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca; 'Fingard, Joel 

(SPORT)'; 'Stan Martens'; troy@digitalconnect.ca; 'Zmyndak, Orest'; 'Fightfax'; 'George W.'; 'Grant White'; 

athletic.commission@vancouver.ca; 'Hunter, Eric'; cdidier@terrace.c; 'Ed Garner'; 'Suzanne Samborski'; 
'Dave Canadian'; 'Ross Sakai'; 'Saleem Taj'; 'Box Rec' 

Cc: 'Al MacKechnie'; 'Dale Kliparchuk' 
Subject: RE: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

 
Good point Ed - when you say "suspension" you then fall into the bylaw requirement to allow for an 
appeal,etc. which is a process in most bylaws, which brings with it other issues.   
  
The problem with the red flag idea however, is knowing who is responsible to put the red flag on file if the 
unsanctioned fight was in another jurisdiction?  You can't have people running around red flagging fighters in 
someone else's jurisdiction - too easy for the system to be abused.  Everyone should only concern 
themselves with what goes on in their jurisdiction (meaning when such fighters want to come to your 
jurisdiction after being in an unsanctioned event.)   It is doubtful organizers of unsanctioned events are going 
to cooperate - after all they are already running unsanctioned events!  Organizers of unsanctioned events 
don't normally report to any data base about results or suspensions.   
  

008 

  



AGENDA – NANAIMO ATHLETIC COMMISSION 
2010-OCT-13 
PAGE 6 OF 12 
 
 

The issue needs proper wording - if medical "suspension" is an issue - then a "medical precaution" 
may work.  In this jurisdiction our bylaw says we can revoke or suspend a fighter's license if it is "in the public 
good to do so".  A medical precaution seems like a pretty good reason.  Each person in their own respective 
jurisdiction has to find their own comfort level in dealing with these fighters when they come calling to your 
jurisdiction. 
Pat 
-----Original Message----- 

From: boxing1 [mailto:boxing1@telus.net]  

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2010 3:02 PM 
To: 'Shirley Stunzi'; Pat Reid; 'Mickey MacDonald'; 'Mickey Ali'; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca; 'Denis 

Leger'; 'Gerry Thomas'; 'Graham Walker'; 'Ken Hayashi'; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca; 'Fingard, Joel 
(SPORT)'; 'Stan Martens'; troy@digitalconnect.ca; 'Zmyndak, Orest'; 'Fightfax'; 'George W.'; 'Grant White'; 

athletic.commission@vancouver.ca; 'Hunter, Eric'; cdidier@terrace.c; 'Ed Garner'; 'Suzanne Samborski'; 
'Dave Canadian'; 'Ross Sakai'; 'Saleem Taj'; 'Box Rec' 

Cc: 'Al MacKechnie'; 'Dale Kliparchuk' 

Subject: RE: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

I believe that everyone’s regulations, and what they can or cannot do may be different from jurisdiction to 

jurisdiction. 

The problem with a one year suspension, is that legally, I don’t think you can suspend a license beyond 

what you originally issued it for. If it was due to expire in April, you can’t suspend it until October, because 

after April he doesn’t have a license with you anymore. A medical suspension is a different issue. Most 

commission will honor a medical suspension, however, if a fight did not take place in your jurisdiction, and 

you did not see a fight or license the fighter for that match, I don’t believe you can arbitrarily suspend him. 

If you have all the commissions on board, you can red flag these names on MMA, Llc, or Fightfax, with a 

notation for them to contact his home jurisdiction for more information before issuing a license. But I don’t 

think you can issue the suspension in a fight not occurring under your jurisdiction. 

I agree with the 60, 90 180 or 360 day moratorium on allowing them to fight in your jurisdiction (the longer 

the better until these guys learn), but I don’t think it can be a suspension – I think it needs to be a move on 

your own commissions’ part, to revoke his license and not issue a new license (if his old one has expired) 

and the red flag will notify other commissions of your actions and the reasons, and ask them to follow your 

lead and not issue a license. 

 

Ed 

 

From: Shirley Stunzi [mailto:combativesports@shaw.ca]  

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2010 2:37 PM 

To: boxing1; 'Pat Reid'; 'Mickey MacDonald'; 'Mickey Ali'; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca; 'Denis Leger'; 
'Gerry Thomas'; 'Graham Walker'; 'Ken Hayashi'; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca; 'Fingard, Joel (SPORT)'; 'Stan 

Martens'; troy@digitalconnect.ca; 'Zmyndak, Orest'; 'Fightfax'; 'George W.'; 'Grant White'; 
athletic.commission@vancouver.ca; 'Hunter, Eric'; cdidier@terrace.c; 'Ed Garner'; 'Suzanne Samborski'; 

'Dave Canadian'; 'Ross Sakai'; 'Saleem Taj'; 'Box Rec' 
Cc: Al MacKechnie; Dale Kliparchuk 

Subject: Re: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

 
I have a comment and food for thought for everyone. 
  
My original suggestion to our Commission was to suspend for one year from the date of the event working on 
the premise as suggested in Ed's comments of suspending for one year. A further suggestion was to 
suspend to the term of the license and review if and when the license would be renewed.  Our bylaw allows  
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for suspension, revocation or refusal of a license as long as the penalty is very specific to the safety, health 
and well being of the combatant in question or the general public.  I believe unsanctioned events where we 
can't trust the proper regulatory process has been undertaken to protect the combatants participating in the 
show falls into that mandate.   
  
Talk around the table did not support something that long and there was suggestion to suspend for 60-days 
with full medical requirements.   I am reporting back to our Commission next week on this matter for a final 
decision.  At the end of the day, I will support what my Commission directs.  But I would like to report back to 
my Commission that there is talk in the Alberta industry of making the suspensions stronger to send a very 
clear message.    
  
My thought and suggestion is would everyone be willing to work on a 90-day suspension with full medicals?  
(Again, I think this is light but is more palatable than 60 days).  The reason I am wanting to present this to my 
Commission is that a 60-day suspension is the minimum a combatant would receive for fighting on a 
sanctioned card for a KO suspension.  Potentially it could be longer, dependent on the severity of the injuries 
and medial follow-up required.  What would be the incentive to not take the unsanctioned show 
when combatant risks nothing more than what could be potentially assessed at a sanctioned show?  (Other 
than having to provide full medical paperwork again - much of that has to be provided every 3 months 
anyway).  Even 90 days may not be enough.  180??  
  
I can tell all of you from speaking with a person who was directly impacted by our stand on this matter, he did 
not want to be suspended for a year because that was what was originally being discussed.  It sent a very 
strong message and neither he or his manager wanted to have him fighting on an unsanctioned show or risk 
having him suspended for up to 1 year.  I doubt they would want to even take a six month suspension.  
  
I appreciate everyone's feedback and review of this suggestion. 
  
  
  
Shirley Stanza, Chair  
Calgary Combative Sports Commission 
(TO) 403 295 7647 | (CO) 403 831 6860 
(IF) 403 454 3431 
Email:  combativesports@shaw.ca 
  
 
NOTICE - 
This communication is intended ONLY for the use of the person or entity named above and may contain 
information that is confidential or legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient named above or a 
person responsible for delivering messages or communications to the intended recipient, YOU ARE 
HEREBY NOTIFIED that any use, distribution, or copying of this communication or any of the information 
contained in it is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us 
immediately by telephone and then destroy or delete this communication, or return it to us by mail if 
requested by us. The City of Calgary thanks you for your attention and co-operation. 
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----- Original Message -----  
From: boxing1  
To: 'Pat Reid' ; 'Mickey MacDonald' ; 'Mickey Ali' ; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca ; 'Denis Leger' ; 'Gerry 
Thomas' ; 'Graham Walker' ; 'Ken Hayashi' ; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca ; 'Fingard, Joel (SPORT)' ; 'Shirley 
Stunzi' ; 'Stan Martens' ; troy@digitalconnect.ca ; 'Zmyndak, Orest' ; 'Fightfax' ; 'George W.' ; 'Grant White' ; 
athletic.commission@vancouver.ca ; 'Hunter, Eric' ; cdidier@terrace.c ; 'Ed Garner' ; 'Suzanne Samborski' ; 
'Dave Canadian' ; 'Ross Sakai' ; 'Saleem Taj' ; 'Box Rec'  
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2010 10:29 AM 
Subject: RE: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

 
That’s great! 

I will also throw out this: 

Often, commissions will require that a fighter show a valid license from their “home” commission before 

being licensed in their jurisdiction for a fight. 

I don’t know how every commissions’ regulations are written, but perhaps a clause under licensing stating 

that anyone found to be fighting in an unsanctioned event shall automatically cause a revocation of their 

current license. 

That would possibly eliminate some fighters from falling through the cracks. Additionally, of course, an 

email to all commissions (and MMA Plc and Fightfax – perhaps a “red flag” under his name?) stating the 

fighter has had his licensed revoked might also be of value. 

 

Thanks, 

Ed 

 

From: Pat Reid [mailto:Pat.Reid@edmonton.ca]  

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2010 10:04 AM 
To: 'boxing1'; 'Mickey MacDonald'; 'Mickey Ali'; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca; 'Denis Leger'; 'Gerry 

Thomas'; 'Graham Walker'; 'Ken Hayashi'; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca; 'Fingard, Joel (SPORT)'; 'Shirley 
Stunzi'; 'Stan Martens'; troy@digitalconnect.ca; 'Zmyndak, Orest'; 'Fightfax'; 'George W.'; 'Grant White'; 

athletic.commission@vancouver.ca; 'Hunter, Eric'; cdidier@terrace.c; 'Ed Garner'; 'Suzanne Samborski'; 
'Dave Canadian'; 'Ross Sakai'; 'Saleem Taj'; 'Box Rec' 

Subject: RE: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

 
Hi Ed: 
Because of the concern of fighters fighting in unsanctioned events, and then showing up as a potential 
medical risk in our jurisdiction at a subsequent fight, we have adopted the following ECSC policy that, in a 
condensed version, goes something like this:  
  
if a fighter competes in an unsanctioned event, their previous medical information is no longer considered 
valid by the ECSC for licensing to fight in Edmonton, following their competing in an unsanctioned event.  
Therefore to be licensed to fight in Edmonton after fighting in an unsanctioned event, a fighter has to redo 
their CT brain scan or MRI-brain, must redo their blood work, eye examination and ECG.  In addition, since 
we have no way of knowing their post fight medical status, they are automatically given a 60 day "medical 
risk suspension" from fighting in the Edmonton jurisdiction." 
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We feel this policy protects our commission and should serve as a deterrant for fighters who wish to continue 
to compete in this jurisdiction, from accepting to fight in unsanctioned events.  Ideally, other commissions 
may wish to adopt a similar policy. 
  
Cheers, Pat 
  
Pat Reid 
Executive Director 
ECSC 
-----Original Message----- 

From: boxing1 [mailto:boxing1@telus.net]  
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2010 10:01 AM 

To: Pat Reid; 'Mickey MacDonald'; 'Mickey Ali'; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca; 'Denis Leger'; 'Gerry 
Thomas'; 'Graham Walker'; 'Ken Hayashi'; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca; 'Fingard, Joel (SPORT)'; 'Shirley 

Stunzi'; 'Stan Martens'; troy@digitalconnect.ca; 'Zmyndak, Orest'; 'Fightfax'; 'George W.'; 'Grant White'; 
athletic.commission@vancouver.ca; 'Hunter, Eric'; cdidier@terrace.c; 'Ed Garner'; 'Suzanne Samborski'; 

'Dave Canadian'; 'Ross Sakai'; 'Saleem Taj'; 'Box Rec' 

Subject: RE: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

Hi Pat, 

I don’t have access to the official suspension list, but do you (or anyone else) know what suspension he was 

given from Quebec?  

You are exactly right – the communication has to improve, but of course with unregulated events 

happening, and without one unified voice encompassing the entire country in response to these events, the 

result likely won’t change in terms of stopping them. As we are seeing with Ft McMurray, even when there 

is a somewhat unified response, so long as there are municipal politician and administrators who don’t 

know, and don’t care to learn about how important regulation is, this will continue, unfortunately. 

Thank you for bringing this information forward. 

 

Best Regards, 

Ed  

 

From: Pat Reid [mailto:Pat.Reid@edmonton.ca]  

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2010 9:38 AM 
To: 'boxing1'; 'Mickey MacDonald'; 'Mickey Ali'; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca; 'Denis Leger'; 'Gerry 

Thomas'; Graham Walker; 'Ken Hayashi'; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca; 'Fingard, Joel (SPORT)'; 'Shirley 
Stunzi'; Stan Martens; troy@digitalconnect.ca; Zmyndak, Orest; 'Fightfax'; 'George W.'; 'Grant White'; 

athletic.commission@vancouver.ca; 'Hunter, Eric'; cdidier@terrace.c; Ed Garner; 'Suzanne Samborski'; 'Dave 
Canadian'; Ross Sakai; 'Saleem Taj'; 'Box Rec' 

Subject: RE: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

 
In terms of the Cold Lake event, I have done a "cut and paste" of an e-mail I received this morning, 
concerning an issue that concerns us all. 
  

Here is a fighter that slipped through the cracks: 

 Timothy James Coletti who fights under the name TJ Coletti: 
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On August 20th, 2010 TJ Coletti fought on a card fighting Wes Ranger in 
Quebec where he received a TKO. Here is a summary of the final moments 
of the fight: 

 Ranger finds his range and lands a big overhand right that floors Coletti. 
Ranger comes in for the finish with a few shots from the top and the ref 
waves off the fight. 

 Obviously a TKO due to strikes. 

 Then on August 28th (8 days after his first TKO) he fights on an unsanctioned 
card in Ontario, since there is no Commission there would be no way of 
checking the suspension 8 days earlier. 

 But according to a fight summary Colleti is defeated by strikes a mere 40 
seconds into the first round earning him another TKO. 

 On September 18th, 2010 TJ Colleti is fighting on the KOTC card at Cold 
Lake where he once again defeated by strikes in the first minute of the first 
round and suffers another TKO 

 So: 

 In the space of 30 days this fighter was TKO’d 3 times and happened to slip 
by the cracks. 

 Can we get a handle on this type of thing? 

  

If true, this is very disconcerting.  I would suggest we have to find a way to better communicate issues such 
as this.   

Cheers, Pat 

  

Pat Reid 

Executive Director 

ECSC 
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-----Original Message----- 

From: boxing1 [mailto:boxing1@telus.net]  

Sent: Monday, September 20, 2010 8:56 AM 
To: 'Mickey MacDonald'; 'Mickey Ali'; michel.hamelin@racj.gouv.qc.ca; 'Denis Leger'; 'Gerry Thomas'; 

Graham Walker; 'Ken Hayashi'; ken.hayashi@mgs.gov.on.ca; 'Fingard, Joel (SPORT)'; 'Shirley Stunzi'; Stan 
Martens; troy@digitalconnect.ca; Zmyndak, Orest; 'Fightfax'; Pat Reid; 'George W.'; 'Grant White'; 

athletic.commission@vancouver.ca; 'Hunter, Eric'; cdidier@terrace.c; Ed Garner; 'Suzanne Samborski'; 'Dave 
Canadian'; Ross Sakai; 'Saleem Taj'; 'Box Rec' 

Subject: FW: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

Hello Everyone, 

Please see these results from Cold Lake, Alberta for a King of the Cage MMA event held this past weekend. 

Cold Lake is a new commission, and is a member of the Canadian Boxing Federation. Please include Troy on 

your mailing lists for results and information in the future. 

 

Best Regards, 

 

Ed 

 

From: Orest Zmyndak [mailto:ozmyndak@telusplanet.net]  
Sent: Sunday, September 19, 2010 2:52 PM 

To: MMA Records; Fight Fax; Battlebase; Full Contact Fighter; Ed Pearson; Troy Schmeichel; Keith Grienke; 
Sherdog; Don Boswell 

Subject: KOTC Sept 18 Cold Lake, AB 

 
Ed, can you circulate these results to all members of the CBF and can you ask the members to add Cold 
Lake Commission Chairman Troy Scmeichel troy@digitalconnect.ca  to their list that they send results to. 
Thanks 
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From: Keith Varga [mailto:vargatitlefights@hotmail.com]  

Sent: October 4, 2010 3:50 PM 

To: Darcie Osborne 
Subject: RE: Quest for the Title VII 

 
Hi Darcie.  This is Keith Varga's son Gabriel.  My Dad got called back to work for one final shift of flying for 
the year.  He'll be gone for about two weeks but asked if I would pass the below message on to you.   

If you need me to do anything before my Dad returns please feel free to ask me and I'll do my best to see 
it's done. 

Gabriel. 

 
 

 
 
Darcie: Ernie from the North Cowichan Athletic Commission passed your e-mail on to me regarding 
sanctioning an event in Nanaimo. 
I have run a series of Modified Muay Thai kickboxing events in Victoria called Quest for the Title. 
Up until now they have all been amateur events sanctioned under the ISKA (International Sports Karate 
Association) 
I would like to apply to the Nanaimo Commission to do an event at the Port Theatre, January 15th 2011. 
Both Don Arnault and Ernie suggested that venue to me. We met with them yesterday and have Jan 15th on 
hold. 
We would need pro sanctioning for one bout. My eldest son Gabriel Varga has been offered a shot at the 
WKN pro Super Lightweight World title.  
Our web site is www.questforthetitle.com or you could go to www.mmaringreport.com and search Quest for 
the Title events                    I through VI. We have a very good reputation for well done fair events. 
You could also google Gabriel Varga Kickboxing or Keith Varga kickboxing to see the kind of positive press 
we generate.  
  
There would be 8 events on the card. One pro bout and 7 amateur bouts. The amateur portion would be 
sanctioned by the WKN (World Kickboxing Network) They are currently the largest and most respected kick 
boxing organization in the world. They deal solely with kickboxing. The modified Muay Thai rules do not allow 
any elbows-I feel elbows are a major safety issue and can be very damaging. This is why I only do modified 
Muay Thai events. There will be no MMA on the card.  
  
The only complication I have is- I am a helicopter pilot and have just arrived in Dawson City, Yukon for one 
last 2 week shift for the season. I may not have any communications in the mountain camp I will be in. When 
I get home in a couple weeks I will be off for the winter and give this event my full time attention. 
My son Gabriel will monitor my e-mails and help answer any questions you may have the best he can. Sorry 
for any inconvenience. 
  
Please let me know what information I may provide to you when required. 
Thank you 
Keith Varga 
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